
 
 

 

 

 
 

12 July 2024 
 

Dear all 
 

I hope you are all well and, like me, wondering when our summer weather will reappear? 

 
It has been brought to my attention that there is a big day of sport on Sunday. We have Stage 15 

of the Tour de France, the men’s singles final at Wimbledon and the small issue of the men’s 
European Championship final between Spain and England! 

 

It is a rare opportunity to enjoy a men’s final in a major football tournament and with kick off not 
until 8.00pm (and the possibility of extra time and penalties…please no!) we will not be closing our 

morning registers until 9:50am (the start of period 2 in Calder High). 
 

I would rather families be able to ‘relax’ and enjoy the moment together without the worry of being 

tired and late for school. We cannot delay the school buses and so pupils must either be in school 
at normal time: 

 
8:25am Calder High students 

8:45am Calder Primary pupils 
 

OR 

 
9:45am ready for period 2 and close of morning registers at 9:50am 

 
It is important that we stick to the above times only to avoid disruption to classes. Please do not 

bring or send children to school at other times as external gates and doors will have been locked. 

 
I hope we all have a good weekend and COME ON ENGLAND! 

 
With thanks 

 
 

       
   

Anthony Guise   Kate Lambert    Andy Taylor 
 

Head of The Calder 
Learning Trust             Head of Calder Primary School  The Head of Calder 

          High School 

 
 

 


